Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Devon Local Dental Committee
Exeter Golf & Country Club

Tuesday 28th April 2015 at 7pm 
Chairman’s welcome and introduction of speaker:

Martin buckle welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced…

Peter Howard-Williams BDS DGDP LDS RCS – Chairman of the Local Professional Network
Peter provided an update on the current plan for commissioning of oral surgery, orthodontics, special care and restorative dentistry.
5 guides were due to be published in March, these will include and introductory guide, oral surgery/medicine, orthodontics, special care and restorative. The drafts are completed but not available for general circulation yet.

The orthodontic guide included the tiering of dentists:

Tier 1: GDPs

Tier 2: Specialists (not necessarily on the specialist register)

Tier 3a: Consultants and specialists on the register

Tier 3b: Consultants in secondary care

The restorative guide draft has not been published and PHW does not think it ever will be because there are insufficient resources available to meet the requirements.

PHW also provided an overview of the special care and oral surgery/medicine and discussed some of the challenges in these areas.
PHW reinforced that it will be very important for providers to be involved with the managed clinical networks.

Martin Buckle BDS DPDS – Chairman Devon LDC

Martin provided an overview of what the LDC is and what it tries to achieve.
He explained that it is a statutory body that represents all contributing dentists in Devon. The mandatory levy is 0.18% of the provider contract in Devon.
The business of the LDC AGM followed:
1. Apologies – Iain Mackenzie, Bruce Pearson, Clive Pidgeon
2. Minutes of the last AGM

3. Matters arising - none
4. Chairman’s report

5. Secretary’s report

Good evening ladies and gentlemen. Thank you for coming this evening and it is lovely to see plenty of new faces.

Up to now I am embarrassed to say that communication with our electorate has been pretty poor. I have struggled to obtain a complete list of email addresses and to send out masses of communications by post is extremely expensive and wasteful of resources. 

However, this year I have finally managed to obtain the email address of those dentists who agreed to be contacted by email from the performer list and with the work of Will Newport we are now able to obtain a much more up to date spreadsheet of all postal addresses which will hugely aid with the elections at the end of the year.

As a committee we have been very aware that although we may have been quietly working away behind closed doors, we have not demonstrated this at all. Therefore we welcome Will Newport as a lay secretary to the committee. His day job is as secretary to the London Federation of LDCs so his knowledge and experience of dental politics is invaluable. He has already started working on a new LDC website and we will also be sending out a regular e-newsletter with details of what we have been up to and the current affairs of the dental world. We are also planning to start CPD events.

This year is an election year. We currently only have 12 members on the committee of a possible 18. A couple of our committee have or will be retiring this year which will make our number even smaller. We really need some new faces in the committee so please, if you are even slightly interested please come and have a chat with me or any one of us and you would be more than welcome to come along to a committee meeting to see what happens. I have personally gained a huge amount by being on the committee. You get a heads up regarding changes that may be happening before they are more public knowledge and also if you are not happy with the way the committee is doing something then becoming a member is the best way to do something about it. You do not need to have any committee experience and there is no minimum amount of dental experience. I was co-opted onto the committee in 2010 when I was still a VT so there is no way that you could be more clueless than I was then!

I would like to say thank you to all the committee for their hard work through the year and I wish all the very best in the year ahead.
6. Treasurer’s report

7. Election of officers

Treasurer – Proposed by Ian Mills and seconded by Tim Hodges

Secretary – Proposed by Richard Kerr and seconded by Hedley Saunders

Chairman – Proposed by Richard Kerr and seconded by Tim Hodges

Martin Buckle agreed to be chairman for another 12 months but this will be his last term.

8. Any other business - Martin Buckle thanked Paul Hudson, who unfortunately was unable to attend, for all his hard work over many years.
Meeting closed at 21:25.
